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Na~ Ali’I News
                                                          November 30, 2017    


Dear Parents:


Fall is still in the air.  Thanksgiving came and went, and in a flash, the holidays will be upon us.   The nights are getting cooler and snow is appearing on the slopes of Mauna Kea and Mauna Loa indicating that winter is upon us.

It is a great time to reflect to relax and to spend time with your family and loved ones.  It is typically a time to reflect on your accomplishments and set goals for the New Year.  Since good attendance and reading are goals for all of our students, while out for the extended break, make sure students have routines so when them return to school, there is less of a transition back to learning.  Encourage your students to read.    also utilize the eLibrary and Tumblebooks as well as any of the programs on our web page to keep kids current and continuing to grow while they are away from school.  Please check out our newly designed and upgraded web site.  Thanks to Mr. Bigelow for all his hard work on the web page.  

WINTER FESTIVIES

Coming up next month are the Winter Event, a parent literacy night combined with holiday activities and gifts from Toys for Tots on Tuesday, December 13 @ 2:30-4 (see the enclosed flyer) and Auntie’s Angels and the Fish Hopper’s Holiday Celebration on 12/14 from 12-2.  This year, the celebration will be on campus.  Desserts and drinks will be provided by Auntie’s Angels and The Fish Hopper.  Sam Johnson of The Fish Hopper also sponsored an angel tree where patrons adopt a student for the holidays and will provide each of our students a gift.  Additionally, patrons also donated money and/or items to be used in a drawing the day of the celebration.  The excitement is beginning to build as the prizes for the drawing get bigger and increase in number.  Like last year, there will be a question answer session and student who can correctly answer the trivia questions will receive a gift.

UPCOMING VISIT AND MONK SEAL PRESENTATION TO 3-4TH GRADE

Susannah Welch, Outreach and Education Associate for the Marine Wildlife Program and two observers involved in education at The Marine Mammal Center (from the monk seal hospital, Ke Kai Ola) will visit and give a presentation on the Hawaiian Monk Seal to Ms. Inaba’s 3rd and 4th grade class.  Each student will receive a small stuffed animal representing the monk seal.   We welcome these thoughtful presenters to our campus.

WINTER PSAP/LITERACY NIGHT

To celebrate the season as well as invite parents to campus to promote literacy and parent involvement, we are hosting a winter event on Wednesday afternoon, December 13th from 2:30-4 pm.  There will be activities such as holiday crafts, cookie decorating, Quiver technology/coloring pages, performances by our students, a reader’s theater, and a food and book give away.  There will also be some great raffle gifts for parents who attend.  Mark your calendars for this festive event.

WASC MID-CYCLE VISIT

Three years ago just a month after I arrived at Ho’okena, the school went thru its first WASC accreditation process in which an international accrediting agency comes into the schools and conducted a two to three day visit scrutinizing the organizational structures, the qualifications of the employees, the students’ achievement and progress, the community and its dynamics, and the overall health of the school.  The school team in collaboration with all stakeholders writes a lengthy report and then the visiting team arrives and checks the authenticity of the document and makes recommendations and commendations for the school.  

In 2015, we were awarded a 6-year accreditation with a mid-cycle one-day visit that is coming up soon.  A team of educators will visit our school on January 29th to review our progress towards the recommendations made by the visiting team in 2015.  Those recommendations were as follows:  improve communication between administration and staff, school and community, teachers and parents, and school and parents.  The other recommendations were to implement strategies school-wide that effectively diagnose and prescribe instruction leading to mastery for all students, strengthen the implementation of the vision by implementing an instrument for monitoring progress, and implement an action plan that insures strong leadership and stability for students and staff.

OPERATION SEARCH

The DOE is conducting its 41st annual multi-media child find campaign in an effort to locate and identify children and youth ages birth to 22 years of age suspected of having a disability not currently not receiving any special education services.  Please see the enclosed brochure.

ACCELERATED READER CHALLENGE

We continue to encourage our students to join in the challenge, that is the Accelerated Reader Challenge.  We have challenged our students to improve their reading by joining in the Accelerated Reader (AR) Challenge.  Books in the classroom, in the library and on Tumblebooks online have books that are “rated” with a score.  Individual goals have been set for each child depending on their Lexile reading level.  Students read the books and once they pass the online quiz, then they are given “points” for successfully reading the book and passing the quiz with an 80%.  Students who meet their goals will be invited to a field trip to the Imiloa center in Hilo on May 11, 2018.  Also students meeting their STAR math and reading goals will also be included.  Students will get to ride to Hilo in one of Roberts’ air-conditioned buses complete with lap blankets and a TV screen!  Put on your reading hats and take the challenge! 
BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION

Remember to collect your Box Tops for Education.  We are accepting box tops to be redeemed for classroom supplies.  Please collect and drop them off in the front office.

FRESH FRUITS AND VEGGIES PROGRAM
Due to delays in securing a vendor, we will not be starting the Fresh Fruits and Veggie Program until after the winter break in January.  We will be offering fresh fruits and veggies to our students on Wednesdays to start.  We will distribute the food at morning recess outside the entrance to the cafeteria.  Depending on our allocation we will serve food between 1 and 2 times a week until the budget is exhausted.  This program is in line with the Blue Zones project and encourages students and adults to eat healthy and to substitute fresh fruits and veggies for salty and high carbohydrate/high fat snacks.  

HORRAY!  THE LIBRARY IS OPEN AGAIN
The library is once again open for students.  The library will be open Wednesday-Friday during recess and lunch.  Classes are still encouraged to make weekly trips to the library to check out books or to have a literacy activity.  Students can also take AR quizzes in the library to earn their reading goal AR points.  This fall the school purchases several new books.  Be sure to ask to see the new selections.

STUDENTS ATTEND FIELD TRIPS

This month, the second graders traveled to Kona to visit the library, learn how to navigate the library, and apply for their very own library card.

Also this month, the 3rd and 4th graders traveled to Kaloko National Park to participate in cultural activities at the park.  While it was certainly hot, the students were able to enjoy themselves.  Later on the in year, on January 11th, they will travel to Pu’uhonua o Honaunau for the Makahiki games.  

CELEBRATION FOR TOP READERS COMING UP IN JANUARY

On Wednesday, January 10, our top six readers will be going to Kailua Kona town to have breakfast, compliments of The Fish Hopper restaurant.  They will have breakfast with Sam Johnson, manager of the restaurant and will receive a special gift for their efforts in reading.  Also joining them will be two adults from school and Jan Benlein of Auntie’s Angels, co-sponsor of this recognition.  After breakfast, the group will travel to the Hulihe’e Palace in Kona for a tour followed by a trip to the library.  Get reading those AR books and become a top reader.  A top reader will be selected from each grade, grades Pre-K-5th.  

SCC MEETING, come join us!!!

This month’s SCC is on Tuesday, December 19th @ 2:30 in Cottage C.  We will also be hosting another Meet and Greet Donut and Coffee Hour in early January.  We invite parents to join us in the cottage for coffee and treats for an hour or so first thing in the morning.  We are here to get your input or listen to your concerns.  We are all here to make Ho’okena the best school it can be.  Come join us.
Upcoming activities/announcements:


11/30 EA/PTT training on 6- minute fluency


12/13 Toys for Tots and Winter Event @ 2:30-4


12/14 Auntie’s Angels Holiday Celebration 12-2


12/22-1/7/2018 Winter Break
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Fall is in the air….








